
 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Charter Commission Discussion 
 
DATE: May 11, 2017 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
Earlier this year, Council discussed the potential of reestablishing a Charter 
Commission.   Attached is the Judicial order appointing the city’s last Charter 
Commission.  The City Charter does not mention a Charter Commission. 
 
As per City Attorney Roger Knutson, the procedure is as follows:  City Council 
recommends to the Chief Judge of the district court a list of recommended people to be 
appointed and provides the court a proposed order. City Council members can be on 
the charter commission. 
 
The charter could be amended to specify the number of charter commissioners and 
their qualifications. Until there is an active Charter Commission this would take a vote at 
the general election.  For example this is what the Plymouth Charter provides: “A 
council member may serve on both the City Council and the Charter Commission, as 
long as no more than one council member serves on the Charter Commission at one 
time. Council members serving on the Charter Commission on the effective date of this 
Charter Amendment may complete their terms on the Charter Commission” 
 
 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Discuss the possibility of reestablishing the Charter Commission. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment(s):  Judicial Order 

 






















































